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	Date Inspected:
	23/07/2019
	

	Officer:
	HM
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Ground floor extension to create a utility room.

	Site Address/Location:
	82 Mellor Brow Mellor BB2 7EX

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No objections have been received in respect of the proposed development. 

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LCC Highways:
	

	No objections have been received in respect of the proposed development.

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	No additional representations have been received in respect of the proposed development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Key statement EN1 – Green Belt

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMH5 – Residential & curtilage Extensions
National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF)

	Relevant Planning History:

No recent planning history 


	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application property is a detached dwelling located approximately 180m to the west of the settlement boundary of Mellor within the designated open countryside and Green Belt.  


	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

The application seeks consent for the erection of an infill extension to the eastern side elevation between the original dwelling and the garage/lounge extension approved 3/2002/0733. The proposed flat roof extension will measure approximately 4m by 2.5m with a maximum height of approximately 3m. 


	Residential Amenity:
The proposed single storey extension to the side/ east elevation is not considered to result in any significant negative impact to the residential amenity of either neighbouring property to the east and west, as a result of the single storey flat roofed nature and the fact the proposed extension is infilling a space between the original dwelling and the previous garage/lounge extension.


	Visual Amenity:
The application property is located outside of the settlement of Mellor and within the designated Green Belt, due to the single storey and small scale nature of the proposed development; it is considered the proposal will preserve the openness and will not conflict with the purposes of the green belt’s designation. 

The single storey extension will remain commensurate with the scale of the original dwelling, with the flat roof being set down approximately 3.5m. In addition the proposal will be constructed using corresponding materials to those found within the dwellinghouse, namely rendered blockwork. As such the proposed extension will not result in any significant negative impact on visual amenities or character of the area.


	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The proposed development will not result in any significant impact on the residential or visual amenity of the area. With all the above taken into consideration it is recommended accordingly.


	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


